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by Rabbi Cory Weiss

This is not an easy article to write, but it is
one I felt I had to write. In November, the

Hebrew Union College-Jewish Institute of
Religion (HUC-JIR), the seminary that trains
all our Reform rabbis, cantors, and Jewish
educators, shared a disturbing report that
identified sexual abuse, misconduct, and
harassment — as well as a culture that protected
the abusers — over the past 50 years. If you read
the Jewish press, you may already have heard
about it.

Three of the four members of my immediate
family are alumni of HUC-JIR — we are sad, we
are angry, and yet, we are proud that the
College-Institute finally took responsibility for
doing an investigation and committing to
change and t’shuvah — repentance. The report
(which you can read here, is the result of
hundreds of interviews with rabbinical,
cantorial, education, and graduate students and
staff who shared their traumatic experiences at
the hands of HUC-JIR faculty, administration,
and leaders. I am grateful to the courageous
victims who came forward, and I deeply mourn
the truths that came to light.

I am grateful that the College-Institute
engaged a third-party organization to do the
investigation, and that they have made it
available to the public. This is an important step
in righting wrongs and creating a new kind of
culture among students and teachers. I hope
that our seminary will serve as an example to
other organizations within and outside the
Jewish world.

As a result of the HUC-JIR report, the two other
major institutions of our Reform Movement,
the Union for Reform Judaism (URJ), and the
Central Conference of American Rabbis (CCAR)
have also commissioned similar reports. Their
findings will also be public. I do believe that
bringing these findings to light will help us to
create healthier, safer institutions for the future,
aligned with the Jewish values we hold dear. 

I have struggled personally with the report. Even
though I was not subject to some of the harshest
allegations of abuse and harassment, I knew
that some of the professors and administrators
named specifically were bullies and could
often be unkind to students, especially female
students. I wonder if I could have done more to
stand up to them and looking at my own
ordination certificate is difficult these days, as
some of those names appear there.

One of the professors named in the report was
Bonia Shur, the Professor of Sacred Music at
HUC-JIR in Cincinnati for many years. We have
sung some of his music here at Har Zion in our
worship, especially his morning Kedushah, and
also his Hodu Ladonai and The Rain is Over.
I have decided, in consultation with Cantor
Littman, that we will no longer sing Bonia’s
music in our worship at THZ. We made a similar
decision with the music of Shlomo Carlebach
after serious reports of his sexual assaults came
to light. At some point in the new year, I will
hold a town hall to discuss the report and our
decision, but for now, I don’t feel comfortable
worshipping to the music of these composers.
Fortunately for us, our Music Director, Eleanor
Ackerman Rice quickly wrote a beautiful new
Kedushah, that we’ve been singing for over a
month now. Please come to services or tune in
online to hear and learn it.

If reading the HUC-JIR report is distressing or
brings up painful memories, or if you have
anything you want to share or talk about,
please let me or Cantor Littman know, and
we’d be happy to speak with you. May we all
be strengthened on this journey of truth and
healing in our movement. I hope that our
seminary, and Reform Judaism, will come out
stronger, more devoted to creating a healthy
and safe culture for all our students, and
where God’s presence is always felt as we learn
and grow together.

L’Shalom

Reckoning and 
repentance

“This is an 
important step
in righting
wrongs and
creating a new
kind of culture 
among students
and teachers.

”
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Yasher koach and 
todah rabah!

by Ellen Morrow
Mitzvah Committee Coordinator

Joan and Alan Dessau have been
members of the Mitzvah committee for

a total of 15 years, and Joan was head of
the committee from 2015 until 2020. This
year, they have decided to retire from the
committee. Their years of dedication  are
very much appreciated. Joan and Alan
often stepped in when other leaders were
not available, going above and beyond
for Temple Har Zion members and
their families. If you know them, you
know that any service they led would be
suffused with calm, kindness, and
warmth. They will be missed. 

In normal times, when someone dies,
the family of the deceased sits Shiva,
and volunteer leaders from the Temple
Har Zion Mitzvah Committee lead the
Ma’ariv (evening) service each evening,
for up to six nights. To my knowledge,
no family in need of a shiva leader has

found themselves without one, and that
is thanks to the committee.

Being a committee member is no easy
task. Because our tradition is to bury
the deceased as quicky as possible,
service leaders are called on to lead on
a few days’ notice or less. Those who
undertake to lead on the first couple
of nights, do so on a day’s notice.
Many rearrange their schedules in order
to serve.

Service leaders need to be comfortable
reading in front of a sometimes-large
group of people, many of whom may
be strangers. They need to be familiar
with the service, and confident to read
Hebrew. It’s often an emotional time
for the leaders: they are generally active
Temple members, and they often
have a connection with the family in

mourning. In normal times, they travel
to the home of the bereaved family after
dinner, at a time when many of us are
usually winding down. 

For the past year-and-a-half, leaders
have had the additional challenge of
leading virtually: managing to convey
warmth and sympathy while essentially
reading through the service aloud in
an empty room and scrolling through
the service on a shared screen so the
mourners can follow. Initially, the
service text was a scan of the siddur,
but it proved cumbersome and
difficult to read; Dara Kideckel
developed an updated version that
was easier to both manoeuver and to
read. The leaders, daunted as many
were by the technology, adapted,
stepped up, and continued to
volunteer to lead. 

The committee numbers about 15. If
you think that seems like a large group,
consider this: in normal times, some
may be out of town. In COVID times,
some have technology issues. At any
time, some people will have obligations
and commitments that prevent them
from leading. And sadly, sometimes
more than one family is in mourning
at the same time. As a result, there are
times when a member volunteers
for more than one evening during a
Shiva week. We would welcome more
members. If reading about this
committee has inspired you to think
about joining, or if you are just
considering it and have questions,
I urge you to get in touch with me at
benjymorrow@gmail.com.

Meanwhile, please join me in wishing
Joan and Alan Dessau a heartfelt
“Yasher Koach” and “Todah Rabah.”

mailto:benjymorrow@gmail.com
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by Brian Rybak
Youth Advisor

MHarZY and JHaZY participated
in NFTY-NEL’s Winter Kallah

during the weekend of December 3-5,
2021.  We actually got together within
our sub-regions, which for us meant
gathering with the youth groups from
Holy Blossom and Temple Emanu-El,
as well as virtually with our other
youth groups from Buffalo, Rochester,
and Cleveland!  A great time was had
by everyone, with new friendships 

being made and others getting
reacquainted!  It was a lot of fun to
finally interact with our peers, and to
see the enjoyment on all their faces
was priceless!  

Our NFTY-NEL Spring Boards’ Kallah
will be taking place during the
weekend of March 4-7, 2022, so keep
those dates open if you're in Grades
8 to 12!  

Other upcoming Youth Group events
for our congregation’s youth groups
will also be taking place in the new
year, including a possible movie
night at THZ, a Toronto Marlies
hockey game, and potentially some
others!  So, make sure to keep your
eyes open for emails and the connect
newsletter for details of these events!

Wishing everyone a Happy and Healthy
New Year!

Getting reacquainted and
making new friendships
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Jacob Rozen, Leah Ziv, and Joely Rybak.

https://images.shulcloud.com/1790/uploads/Web-Documents/ApplicationforFunding21-22.pdf
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by Judy Silver
Director of Education

On November 14, Grades K-2 had
our first “Lilmod B’yachad”

(Family Education Day)! We were so
happy to have all our parents join
their children for a day of fun and
learning!

The parents had a taste of a full
morning of Beit Midrash as they
experienced T’filah, Havdalah, Music,
Hebrew Through Movement, and even

a ShinShinit program together with
their children.  

I had the wonderful opportunity to
lead them through a special program
focused on “Blessings”. They learned
about different blessings that mark
special occasions, Shabbat, blessings
over nature, blessings that can be said
at night (Sh’ma) and in the morning
(Modeh Ani), blessings over food and
blessings to share with others.  

A special thank you to everyone who
made the morning wonderful! Freida,
Allison, Jakey, Jacob, Mika, our
Madrichot and to all the parents who
joined us for the morning!

Our next “Lilmod B’yachad” will be
on January 23 for our Grade 3-4
families!  

Have a wonderful new year 2022 ahead!

What a wonderful
morning of Beit Midrash!
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https://www.harzion.ca/zoom
https://us04web.zoom.us/j/5918957200
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https://www.harzion.ca/zoom
https://www.harzion.ca/zoom
mailto:eleanor@harzion.ca
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https://www.harzion.ca/zoom
https://venue.streamspot.com/64d0af2962
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https://www.harzion.ca/event/israel-culture-club--live-from-israel-mika-at-home.html


https://www.harzion.ca/event/sisterhood--movie-night-with-rabbi-weiss1.html
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https://venue.streamspot.com/64d0af2962
https://www.harzion.ca/zoom
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https://www.harzion.ca/golf
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Temple Family News

TEMPLE HAR ZION FUND
Joyce Zweig to Sharon Liebesman and

family in memory of their husband,
father, father-in-law and grandfather
Shelly Liebesman

Alan and Phylis Coles in memory of
Alan’s mother Mary Coles

Joan and Alan Dessau in memory of Joan’s
stepfather Ben Pape

Carol and Sheldon Diamond in memory of
Carol’s mother Eva Fromowitz and
Sheldon’s mother Fannie Diamond

Diane and Ra’anan Feldman in memory of
Diane’s mother Anna Motick

Sid and Barbara Finkelstein in memory of
Sid’s father Issie Finkelstein

Norm and Edyse Fisher in memory of
Norm’s mother Layla Fisher

Florence Glickman for her father-in-law
David Glickman and her father Isaac
Bornstein

Marley and Jerry Greenglass in memory of
Marley’s grandmother Gittel Harnick

Debby and Lawrie Kaplan in memory of
Debby’s aunt Jennie Sax and her
grandmother Ann Blumenfeld

Rhoda Sherwin and Julius Kirschner in
memory of Rhoda’s father Max
Garfinkel

Helen Kopstick in memory of her brother
Alan Bennett

Morris Joseph and Josette Sassoon in
memory of Morris’ sister Bertha Lovat
and his father Michael Joseph

Molly and Bernie Keyes in memory of
Molly’s father Leon Waldner

Alan and Terry Lustig in memory of Alan’s
mother Sally Lustig

Neil and Deborah Naftolin in memory of
Neil’s father Benjamin Naftolin

Robert Rae in memory of his wife Lynn
Rae

Judith Ross in memory of her sister-in-law
Sarah Ross

Janie and Warren Shendelman in memory
of Janie’s father Edward Donnenfield

ANN ZWORTH HOLOCAUST 
EDUCATION FUND
Tara and David Abrams; Susan and Ben

Aronowitz; Eddie and Jeff Bayer; Sandra
and Jerry Birenbaum; Susan Davidson;
Alan and Linda Ennis; Janis and Kenny

Finkelstein; Carole and Howard Gelfand;
Lyla and Marty Gelfand; Michael and
Rhonda Grosman and family; Mary
Anne and Willie Handler; Ann and
Joseph Kraft; Shelley Kudlats; Sarah and
Gord Laiken and family; Elise Riklis;
Sheila Rose; Nancy Salomon; Cheryl
Ackerman and David Saslove and family;
Bunny and Ken Saul; Lori Silverstein;
Rosalind and Ron Smith; Daniel Sobel;
Izu Soil; Judith Urbach; Doris Vernon;
Gwen Yacht to Eddie Birnbaum and
family in memory of their wife, mother,
mother-in-law and grandmother Elaine
Birnbaum

Josh Colomby; Neil Grunberg and family;
and Sheri Savlov to Corey and Poly
Birnbaum and family in memory of their
mother, mother-in-law and grandmother
Elaine Birnbaum

Amy and Stacey Cohen; Brenda and Jerry
Conway; Deborah Galinsky; Marsha
Halpern; Laura Hellen; Rhoda Moscoe;
Michele and Brian Stal;  Bryna Wasserman;
Ara Wiseman; Jay Rudolph and Karen
Wolfe; Cindy and Michael Wyman;
Leueen MacFarlane and Ken Wyman;
Janice and Michael Yermus to Neil
Zworth and Jennifer Wyman and family
in memory of their sister, sister-in-law
and aunt Elaine Birnbaum

Rochelle Freedland; Carole and Howard
Gelfand; Jeff Kulbak; and Avery and
Marla Matlow to David and Ellen Zworth
and family in memory of their sister,
sister-in-law and aunt Elaine Birnbaum

ARTHUR AND DVORA BROWN
CAMP SCHOLARSHIP FUND
Helene and Sim Greene to Marty Gelfand in

celebration of his special birthday

CANTOR’S DISCRETIONARY FUND
Samantha and Shelly Bacher and family;

Marcia Craft; Karen and David Saltz;
Rosalind and Ron Smith; and Joyce
Zweig to Cantor Rachael Littman in
honour of her installation as Cantor of
Temple Har Zion

Eleanor Rice to Eddie Birnbaum and
family in memory of their wife, mother,
mother-in-law and grandmother Elaine
Birnbaum; to Sharon Liebesman and
family in memory of their husband,
father, father-in-law and grandfather
Shelly Liebesman; and to Lynne and
Harold Cipin in memory of Lynne’s
mother Myra Sadowski

Glyn and John Wolpert to Cantor Rachael
Littman in appreciation

LYNN RAE ISRAEL FUND
Evelyn Krakauer to Sharon Liebesman and

family in memory of their husband,
father, father-in-law and grandfather
Shelly Liebesman

MARVIN KOPSTICK 
LEADERSHIP FUND
Susan and Ben Aronowitz to Sharon

Liebesman and family in memory of
their husband, father, father-in-law and
grandfather Shelly Liebesman; to
Rhoda Sherwin and family in memory
of her son-in-law Jeff Isenberg

Helen Kopstick to Sharon Liebesman and
family in memory of their husband,
father, father-in-law and grandfather
Shelly Liebesman

MUSIC FUND
Evelyn Krakauer to Orlando Asuncion on

the yahrzeit of Evelyn’s sister Hermelita
Asuncion

Alan and Terry Lustig to Lynne and
Harold Cipin in memory of Lynne’s
mother Myra Sadowski

PAULETTE VOLGYESI MEMORIAL
CHESED FUND
Lisa Rose and Sidney Fox on the yahrzeit of

Lisa’s mother Marcia Rose
Frances Halperin on the yahrzeit of her

mother Sadie Halperin
Evelyne Pytka to George Volgyesi in

memory of her cousin and George’s wife
Paulette Volgyesi

RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND
Samantha and Shelly Bacher and family

to Karen and Rabbi Cory Weiss and family
in celebration of Michael’s installation

Ted Berman on the yahrzeit of Ted’s
stepmother Rose Berman; grandmother
of Michael, Robbie and Corey; great-
grandmother of Dustin, Jake and Dayle

Jeffrey and Lisa Dessau to Rabbi Cory
Weiss in appreciation for their daughter
Erin’s marriage to Elliot Rubin

Shary Fine on the yahrzeit of her husband
George Fine and her son Sol Fine

Elaine Ross to Rabbi Cory Weiss in appreciation
Zim Maizlin and Daniel Wolpert to

Rabbi Cory Weiss in appreciation for
their daughter Abigail Sonia’s baby
naming service

Tributes and Acknowledgements

CONDOLENCES
Lynne Cipin for her mother Myra Sadowski

Rhoda Sherwin for her son-in-law
Jeff Isenberg

We thank the following for a donation
to the Temple Har Zion Fund for the
sponsorship of a Congregational
Kiddush, Seudah, Oneg, Torah Study
or Morning Minyan Breakfast:
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RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND
Morris Maron to Rabbi Cory Weiss and

Karen in honour of Michael’s installation
Glyn and John Wolpert to Rabbi Cory

Weiss and Cantor Rachael Littman in
appreciation

RABBI’S MICHAEL AND CELIA
STROH ADULT EDUCATION FUND
Steve and Morie Borlak on the yahrzeit of

Steve’s grandfather Ben Borlak, his uncle
Bernard Krakauer and his grandmother
Norma Krakauer

SISTERHOOD FUND
Mary Aisen to Sisterhood Outreach in

appreciation
Joan Davidson; and Derek and Ann

Gosselin to Rhoda Sherwin and family
in memory of her son-in-law Jeff Isenberg

Karen and Michael Rotstein to Sharon
Liebesman and family in memory of
their husband, father, father-in-law and
grandfather Shelly Liebesman

TARA ABRAMS LEGACY FUND 
FOR MUSIC EDUCATION 
AND PROGRAMMING
David and Tara Abrams on the yahrzeit of

David’s grandmother Esther Wiggins

YOUTH ENGAGEMENT AND 
TRAVEL FUND
Samantha, Shelly, Ari and Max Bacher to

Yael and Steve Greenwood and family
in celebration of the bat mitzvah of their
daughter Shelby

Tributes and Acknowledgements

Susan and Jeffrey Albaum; Barbara and Barry
Barnes; David Cohen; Marcia Craft; Diane and
Ra’anan Feldman; Debra and Martin Ginsherman;
Cheryl Yaffa and Larry Sieger; and David and
Robin Teeger to help us all to build our future
together, today

Susan and Jeffrey Albaum to Dr. Alexander
Khemlin in appreciation

Samantha Bacher; Kimberly Poster and Larry
Herscu to Rhoda Sherwin in memory of her
son-in-law Jeff Isenberg

Ruth and Rob Brickman to Jeff Dessau in
appreciation

Stanley and Louise Consky in memory of Stanley’s
parents Louis and Molly Consky and in memory of
Lousise’s parents Max and Gertrude Karry

Alan and Joan Dessau to Lynne and Harold Cipin
in memory of Lynne’s mother Myra Sadowski

Jeffrey and Lisa Dessau to Rabbi Cory Weiss in
appreciation for the wedding of their daughter Erin
to Elliot Rubin

Diane and Ra’anan Feldman on the yahrzeit of
Diane’s mother Anna Motick

Carole and Howard Gelfand and family to Marty
Gelfand in celebration of his special birthday

Frances Halperin to the Weiss family in celebration
of Michael’s installation and in appreciation

Claude and Adele Heimann to Rabbi Cory and
Karen Weiss in celebration of Michael’s installation

Ilissa and Tony Katz on the yahrzeit of Anne Zepp,
grandmother of Ilissa Katz, Debra Flachner and
Heather Rosenthal; and on the yahrzeit of Flora
Rosenthal, mother of Ilissa Katz, Debra Flachner and
Heather Rosenthal

Sharon Liebesman to Brena Taylor, Tara Abrams
and Smadar Junkin in appreciation

Michael and Tovah Milgram; and Rosalind and
Ron Smith to Sharon Liebesman and family in
memory of their husband, father, father-in-law and
grandfather Shelly Liebesman

Neil and Deborah Naftolin on the yahrzeit of Neil’s
father Benjamin Naftolin

Donna and Julian Pencharz on the yahrzeit of
Donna’s father Harry Finkelman

Susan Quittner on the yahrzeit of her husband
Thomas Quittner

Lisa Rose and Sydney Fox on the yahrzeit of Lisa’s
father Stanley Rose

Pearl and Ken Rose on the yahrzeit of Pearl’s father
Hymie Mandshein

David and Robin Teeger on the yahrzeit of David’s
father Arnold Teeger

To make a donation to this fund, click here.

SCHEINBERG FAMILY SUSTAINABILITY FUND

https://www.harzion.ca/sfsf
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